

BONFIELD TOWNSHIP OFFICE OF THE DEPUTY CLERK

365 HIGHWAY 531 BONFIELD ON POH 1E0

Telephone: 705-776-2641 Fax: 705-776-1154

Website: http://www.bonfieldtownship.com Email: deputyclerk@bonfieldtownship.com

September 24, 2025

To: The Right Honourable Mark Carney

Subject: Urgent Appeal Regarding Canada Post Labour Dispute and Impact on Municipal Communications

Dear Mr. Carney

On behalf of the Council of the Township of Bonfield, I am writing to express our concern regarding the ongoing labour dispute between Canada Post and the Canadian Union of Postal Workers (CUPW), which remains unresolved despite months of negotiations.

As you are aware, CUPW has suspended the delivery of flyers nationwide in an effort to encourage Canada Post to return to the bargaining table. While we respect the rights of workers to collectively bargain, this suspension has had a significant impact on businesses, non-profit organizations, and municipal governments, limiting our ability to communicate essential information to our residents.

The Township of Bonfield, like many rural municipalities, has limited internet connectivity and relies heavily on Canada Post for the distribution of newsletters and other important communications. The interruption in mail services directly affects our capacity to keep residents informed on municipal matters, emergency notifications, and other critical community information.

Therefore, be advised that the Council of the Township of Bonfield:

- 1. Urges the Canadian Union of Postal Workers and the Federal Government to promptly return to the negotiating table; and
- 2. Calls upon CUPW to reconsider the suspension of flyer deliveries, including municipal communications, to ensure the continued dissemination of critical community information.

A copy of this resolution has been sent to the Nipissing–Timiskaming MP, Pauline Rochefort, Nipissing MPP, Vic Fedeli, Canada Post, the CUPW President, FONOM, and AMO.



We respectfully request your attention to this matter to help facilitate a timely resolution, ensuring that municipalities like Bonfield can continue to effectively communicate with their residents.

Thank you for your consideration.

andui Yaev

Sincerely,

Andrée Gagné Deputy Clerk-Treasurer Township of Bonfield

Small Comn



BONFIELD TOWNSHIP OFFICE OF THE DEPUTY CLERK

365 HIGHWAY 531 BONFIELD ON POH 1E0

Telephone: 705-776-2641 Fax: 705-776-1154

Website: http://www.bonfieldtownship.com Email: deputyclerk@bonfieldtownship.com

RESOLUTION OF COUNCIL September 23rd, 2025

Motion 5

Moved by Councillor MacInnis

Seconded by Councillor Corbett

WHEREAS the labour dispute between Canada Post and the Canadian Union of Postal Workers

(CUPW) remains unresolved despite months of negotiations; AND WHEREAS CUPW has suspended
the delivery of flyers nationwide in an effort to bring Canada Post back to the bargaining table; AND
WHEREAS this suspension significantly impacts businesses, non-profit organizations, and municipal
governments, limiting their ability to communicate essential information; AND WHEREAS many rural
municipalities, including the Township of Bonfield, have limited internet connectivity and rely heavily on
Canada Post for the distribution of newsletters and other important communications to residents;
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Council of the Township of Bonfield:

- 1. Urges the Canadian Union of Postal Workers and the Federal Government to promptly return to the negotiating table; and
- 2. Calls upon CUPW to reconsider the suspension of flyer deliveries, which includes municipal communications, to ensure the continued dissemination of critical community information

AND THAT a copy of this resolution be sent to the Right Honourable Mark Carney, Nipissing Timiskaming MP, Pauline Rochefort, Nipissing MPP, Vic Fedeli, Canada Post, CUPW President, FONOM, and AMO.

Carried

DIVISION VOTE

FOR	AGAINST
Donna Clark	V
Jason Corbett	
Steve Featherstone	
Dan MacInnis	
Narry Paquette	

Declaration of Pecuniary Interest/Conflict of Interest

CERTIFIED to be a true copy of Resolution No.5 of the Township of Bonfield's Regular Council Meeting of September 23rd, 2025, and which Resolution is in full force and effect.

Andrée Gagné

Deputy Clerk-Treasurer